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Garrisker 
Broadford 

Co. Kildare 
10/03/2019 

To whom it may Concern,  
 
I wish to acknowledge to Kildare County Council, that I strongly oppose to permission to grant 
license to the application concerning GCHL Ltd W0298-01 at Ballinderry Carbury, Broadford Co. 
Kildare.  
School Safety: As a parent of a school going child in Broadford National School, the safety of all the 
children as well as parents and family members that may be escorting the children to the school is 
paramount. At the moment, the level of traffic on this busy road outside the school is already 
enormous, with many a near miss incident already occurring. To increase the traffic volume in this 
area, with up to an additional 80 large lorries on a daily basis is just highly concerning to any parent, 
or family within the area. The car park across the road is the main car park for this school, and every 
morning and evening, trying to cross this road with children in tow, is challenge at times, with the 
volume of traffic. Some parents are crossing with 2 or 3 children in age ranges from babys in arms up 
to teenagers to watch along with many vehicles that pass no heed to the speed ramps already in the 
area. To allow for this license of a waste facility to go ahead at the above mentioned site, only means 
a significant increase to this traffic volume, and will in turn cause additional unnessecary risks to all 
families within the area using the carpark, not only school goers, but also mass goers, as many 
people attend mass here on a regular basis quite a number of times a week. If as a parent you are 
lucky enough to park on the school side of the road, trying to drive out of these spots, with school 
children and high traffic on the road is already quite dangerous, and if the license was granted it 
would increase these Health and Safety risks to quite alarming levels.  
 
Inadequate road Infrastructure: On a regular basis I use the road within the area going walking and 
cycling. As it stands there is no footpaths or no proper edging in the way. This leaves the road 
dangerous for pedestrians and cyclist alike. Increasing the volume of traffic in this area particularly 
with trucks and lorries, is very worrying to a road that already has such high volume of traffic.  
 
History of the site and pride within our community: A fact you are more than aware of, is the 216 
skeletons uncovered on the site a number of years ago. A number of these was recovered, however, 
the locals were advised of a preservation on some of the site with respect for the other human 
remains, and the locals honoured these by erecting a Celtic cross where on cemetery Sunday every 
year, we gather to mark this site. The locals give great respect to this site, and this I strongly feel 
should be taking into any application consideration.  
 
To reiterate my points, that the safety of our School Children who have to cross an already busy 
road, to the families that are crossing and using an already busy road, for the respect of the human 
remains that lay on this site, and importantly, for you to strongly remember that this company 
already has previous breeches of permission against their name, I strongly urge you to not allow the 
licensing of this to be allowed.  
 
Regards 
 
Bernie Miggin  
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